AUGUST 27, 2017                              TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Women’s Ministry Group..……………………..…..Mary Federici

Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,  

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Friday, 9:00AM-2:00PM. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656
HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
Hearing Assisted Devices are located near the American Flag at the back of the church.

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS

Low-Gluten Hosts are available at Communion time in the Chapel
MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 8/26     4:00PM  +Charles & Rita Hague

                                  Wedding Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b their Family

Sun 8/27    7:00AM  +Edith Murphy

                                   Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b Steve & Sue Murphy
                  8:30AM  +Mary & Phil Layman

                                   r/b Tom Layman
                11:00AM  +George Croteau

                                   r/b the Parish
Mon 8/28  7:00AM  +Lois Check
                                   2nd Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b the Check Family
Tue 8/29    7:00AM  +Louise Bonfitto
                                   r/b the Bonfitto Family
Wed 8/30  7:00AM  +John S. Kiendzior
                                   r/b Therese Trottier 
Thu  8/31  7:00AM  Communion Service                                  
Fri 9/1       7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat 9/2       8:00AM  +Donald Tuohey
                                   Birthday Remembrance
                                   r/b John & Ursula Tuohey
                                  MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
          3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                  3:45PM  CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                  4:00PM  +Philip & Helen Sarro
                                  r/b Maureen, Wayne and Stephanie
Sun 9/3     7:00AM  +Hazel & David Exware
                                   r/b Donald Exware and Family
                  8:30AM  +Daniel Regan
                                    10th Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b his Family
                11:00AM  +Louise Grimaldi
                                    Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b her daughter Jean Blair
FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…    
     There is always news for us to celebrate with our Parish Young People! Great news for our parishioners – the Burrage Family – their son, our own Josh Burrage who graduated from Westfield High School in 2014 and who toured for two years with the travelling troupe for “Newsies” – the Broadway Musical, has just landed another role on Broadway! He will be performing in the Broadway Revival of “Cats”! Josh was cast as a “swing” cast member, which means he will learn 6 different parts in the show and understudy for one of them each performance. But the great news is ITS BROADWAY!!! So any of us that know Josh - who was an altar server for us for many years here in the parish - can say we know someone on BROADWAY!!! I’m certainly looking forward to throwing that one out in conversation at the next party I attend! Congratulations to Josh on this amazing opportunity. Since we did a parish bus trip to see him in “Newsies”, I think we’ll just have to plan another parish bus trip to see him in “Cats”! I think I definitely need to buy a bus for the parish now!
     I can’t believe I missed this last year but its more great news for our Youth – our own Lauren Falconer – a former member of our Youth Group and Youth Choir - last year won the title of Miss Pioneer Valley! Belated Congratulations Lauren! And the other great news I found while reading some old copies of newspapers, from while I was on vacation - our parishioner – Kensi Riley - who was a member of the St. Patrick’s Parade Colleen Court for Westfield a few years ago, and who currently holds the title of Miss Greater Worcester, recently competed in the Miss Massachusetts Pageant at the beginning of July! The contest gives out scholarship money to contestants, and though Kensi did not win the pageant, she was awarded a scholarship as a contestant. Congratulations Kensi! As always, we can be very proud of the accomplishments of our parish young people!
     In this weekend’s bulletin you will find an Insert with a letter from Bernardo Rios, a former Seminarian for our Diocese. Some of you may remember that Bernardo as a Seminarian, spent a Christmas Vacation with us about 3 years ago, and some of you got to know him then. I first met Bernardo 7 years ago as a Catholic College Student at Amherst College where I celebrate Mass once a month for the students. Bernardo is a fine and very faithful young man who comes from Bolivia, and who discerned at that time a vocation to the priesthood. Bernardo studied for the priesthood for our Diocese over the last 4 years, but has recently fine-tuned his discernment to focus more on God’s Call to him to do “missionary” work. Though he is putting his focus on priesthood “on hold” for now, he has been accepted to join the “Heart’s Home Missionaries” – a group of Catholic young men and women between the ages of 21 and 35, who feel called to do missionary work in spreading the Gospel and working in the poorest of countries. Bernardo has made a two year commitment to help open a house for Heart’s Home in Uruguay – one of the poorest and most secular countries in Latin America. I would like to ask you all to read Bernardo’s Letter in this weekend’s bulletin, to pray for him, and to consider financially supporting him as a missionary for Heart’s Home! We often host missionaries here in the parish doing an appeal for their work. In supporting Bernardo’s missionary work, we can really feel like we are part of the missionary efforts of someone we know! The Parish will make a donation in Bernardo’s name to Heart’s Home, and I’m hoping that our Youth Group will consider doing a fundraiser to benefit Bernardo’s efforts, and that many of you as individuals or families, might want to “adopt “ him and support him as well. All the sponsorship information is in the letter. Young men like Bernardo can give us all great hope for our Church and our world!
     Some of you may remember that back in the Winter I mentioned wanting our parish to participate in the Tim Tebow Foundation’s “Night to Shine” Prom Night for Special Needs Kids. You would think that after 13 plus years in Westfield I would have known that Westfield High School already does a “Best Buddies” Prom Night each year. I was so happy to learn that was already happening! In order to not take anything away from that great effort at the high school, I have withdrawn our parish name for “Night To Shine”. But don’t worry – I’ll find another great Tim Tebow effort or program for us to support in the future! 
      Just a reminder the Candlelight Vigil for Drug Abuse Awareness is this Thursday at 6:30pm on the Town Green. It is a great event to attend and encourage Youth to attend as well. It is an opportunity for us to hear some testimonies, learn more about this critical and growing issue facing so many, and an opportunity to pray that the problems of substance abuse are overcome! Thanks to our parishioner - Kathy Sitler and the Members of the Westfield Drug Abuse Awareness Task Force for all their work in coordinating this faith-based event, and all the work they do with drug awareness in our schools and community throughout the year!!      
Register your children NOW for Religious Ed and your Kindergarteners for our K Program! 
God Bless,                                             Fr. Dan
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SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+ARMAND “PETE” RACICOT
7TH ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by his wife Carol Racicot 
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+DOLORES SKONIECZNY
ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Mary & Michael Zyra
VETERANS MEMORIAL GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+ED DUNN
BIRTHDAY REMEMBRANCE

requested by his wife Betty and Family
REGISTER NOW FOR 2017-18

 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM

Registration forms for the 2017-18 Religious Education Program have been mailed. Please complete and send in your registration now. If you did not receive a form, they are available on the tables in the gathering space or on our website. Religious Education classes will start on Sunday September 17 for grades 2-11 and on Saturday September 23 for grades K-1.
JUSTFAITH

Longing for a safe place to talk about social issues through the lens of your Catholic faith? JustFaith is an inspiring and energizing program that engages participants in Jesus’ life and witness and our Gospel call to love and serve others. In community with other participants, you’ll share a spiritual journey of faith and compassion that is live-giving. For more information about JustFaith, contact Pat Mack at 413-374-7128 or Karen Scahill at 413-364-1870. The program begins Monday September 11.

ROSARY SODALITY MEETING

The Rosary Sodality will meet on Wednesday, September 6th at 6pm. We will start with Mass in the chapel at 6pm. Following the Mass we will have a light supper in the center – this will take the place of our usual pot luck supper. Plans for the new year will be discussed. Please try to attend this meeting.

PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.
SEPTEMBER 2/3
TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

READINGS

Old Testament:    Jeramiah 20:7-9
New Testament:    Romans 12:1-2
Gospel:   Matthew 16:21-27
READERS

 4:00PM  John Lanoue
          7:00AM  Sandy O’Connor 

8:30AM  Joanne Brooks           11:00AM  Kathy Harrington
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM   Jim O’Connor, Rochelle Benoit, Darlene Fucci,

                  Beth Modlish
  7:00AM   Beth Modlish, Dave Trotman, Pat Mack
  8:30AM   Irene Breton, Donna Bourbeau, Paul Lussier
11:00AM   Rosemary Thresher, Lisa Stawasz, 
                   Karl Weckstrom, Marie Gilberti, 
OUR STEWARDSHIP

August 13, 2017
Regular and Development (gold)                  $ 10,593
Budget Requirement per Week                           9,600

                                                                                993         
THANK YOU!

KINDERGARTEN

We have a wonderful Program for children entering Kindergarten every other Saturday Morning from 9:00-10:30am beginning in September. Music, creativity, and learning our first prayers is part of the curriculum for this first year experience of Religious Ed for our youngest children. Consider giving your child a great “start” to coming to Religious Ed, by beginning them in our Kindergarten Program. Contact Sheila Conroy at 562-3450 for more details! 
HELP NEEDED FOR FALL REL ED PROGRAM
There is a need for a Teacher’s Aide in Grade K and a Teacher’s Aide in Grade 4 for our Religious Education Program beginning in September. If you would like to help, please call the parish office at 562-3450. This is a great opportunity for a student to earn service hours for Confirmation.


CANDLELIGHT VIGIL FOR DRUG ABUSE

Thursday August 31 is the second annual Candlelight Vigil for Drug Abuse Awareness in Westfield. The Vigil happens on the Town Green beginning at 6:30pm. It is a great event to attend and perhaps bring youth to. It is an opportunity for us to hear more about this critical and growing issue facing so many, and an opportunity to pray that the problems of substance abuse are overcome!

CONTEMPORARY MUSIC GROUP

Psalm 33, our Contemporary Music Group, is looking for singers, guitar players and bass players who might want to share their talents at this once a month Sunday Evening Mass. Whether you sing well or not, consider helping us to lead the congregation in song – Youth are especially welcome as singers or musicians. For information about rehearsal times, etc, please call Tom Fucci at 562-4967.

ANNUAL PARISH MEN’S RETREAT

Our Annual Parish Men’s Retreat at the Holy Family Passionist Retreat Center in West Hartford, CT will be held on September 22-24. This new date replaces our previous March date which was somewhat inconvenient. This year’s theme, “Grace Enough” will help us discover how God’s grace is our greatest source of strength and courage to meet the ever-present challenges in our lives, leading to the true happiness and peace. Registration forms are available in the gathering space on the tables with the weekly bulletins. Financial support is available if needed. For more information visit the Holy Family website, holyfamilyretreat.org, or call either Paul Lussier (413) 529-2326 or John Strauss at (413) 562-9818.

R.C.I.A.

In celebrating this month of Our Lady’s final journey to God in her glorious Assumption, let us ask her motherly intercession to draw souls to the Sacred Heart of her Son. The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a journey too – of conversion to God and what he intends for us. RCIA is the process by which persons who were never baptized, or were baptized in another Christian tradition, become members of the Church, a people on pilgrimage to our Heavenly Father. If you or someone you know is interested in RCIA, please contact Deacon Paul at 562-3450 or deaconpaulf@comcast.net.

AUG/SEPT  POOR BOX - 

OUR PARISH ‘TAKE & EAT’ PROGRAM
On the 4th Sunday of each month, several volunteers in our parish prepare and deliver hot meals to 70+ homebound senior citizens.  It is solely through individual donations and small fund-raisers that we have funds to provide these meals. 
     Envelopes for the Poor Box are located in the gathering space, on the left-side table with the bulletins.  Thank you for this support! 
Keep up with Parish events – join Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Parish on Facebook!

YOU’RE INVITED TO THE
FREE EWTN FAMILY CELEBRATION
 IN WORCESTER, MA!

EWTN Global Catholic Network invites you to our Family Celebration at the DCU Convention Center in Worcester, MA on Saturday & Sunday, September 9 & 10, for an inspiring weekend for your entire family! The theme will be “Celebrating the 100th Anniversary of Fatima”. Be renewed in your faith with inspirational talks by your favorite EWTN host, Fr. Mitch Pacwa, S.J, Susan Conroy, Fr. Maurice Emelu and Donna Marie Cooper O’Boyle. There will be events and programs for children. Shop for Holy Reminders at the Religious Catalogue Shop, attend Mass and be a part of a televised EWTN LIVE SHOW with Marcus Grodi. Admission is FREE, no tickets required! Log onto ewtn.com/family celebration for more information. 
FORMS NEAR BULLETINS NEED TO BE IN PARISH OFFICE ASAP!

HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
In an effort to allow more people to use the hearing assisted devices, and keeping in mind hygiene and sanitary concerns, we will be providing earbuds - the ear piece and wire that attached to the mobile units. Its best if everyone has their own earbuds for hygiene purposes, so please take - at no cost - a set of earbuds from the table with the listening devices at the back of the church. Just bring the earbuds to church each week when you come. The mobile units will still have the over-the-ear hearing pieces that came with the system for those who prefer to use them. When you come to church, bring your earbuds, pick up a mobile unit from the charger and plug the earbud in. After Mass, bring the mobile unit back to the charger and take your earbuds home! 
IRISH FESTIVAL

A celebration of Irish Heritage will be held at the Sons of Erin, 22 William Street, Westfield on Sunday, September 3rd from 12:00 - 7:00pm, gates open at 11:30.  Entry fee is $5.00; 12 and under free. Join us for live music, dancing, food, raffle, Gaelic football, road bowling, hurling, games, vendors, and much more!  This family event will be fun for all ages.  Contact Karen at 575-6475 for information.
DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET

Divine Mercy Chaplet, prayed before the Blessed Sacrament on the Altar, is held every Saturday afternoon at 3:45 in the Chapel. Come before attending the 4pm Mass and pray this wonderful devotion. 


GRANDPARENTS MEETING

Come pray for our grandchildren’s safety as they go back to school on Tuesday, September 5 at 11am at St. Peter & St. Casimir Parish, Westfield. We all know about all the problems that are going on in our world today that our children face in their daily lives. Come and pray together with us for their protection. Lunch  to follow at Emma’s Restaurant. Call Alicia at 568-0123 for more information.

MARY’S HOUSE OF PRAYER
Have you ever felt stuck? The Father’s Mercy Unbound Ministry Team at Mary’s House of Prayer in Chicopee is offering a 9 week Seminar in the 5 Keys to Freedom in Christ. Do you feel bound, burdened, restless and anxious? Are you regretting past mistakes, sins, transgressions? Are you angry, resentful, reliving hurts over, feeling helpless and hopeless? Do you have spiritual or emotional junk you need to be rid of? There is freedom in Christ. The seminar will include DVD presentations by Neal Lozano, founder of the ministry, prayer for healing, small group discussions and daily workbook reflections. Registration for the 9 week Seminar is $25, which includes the workbook. 

Date:       Wednesdays, Sept 13- Nov. 8, 2017

Times:     9:30am-11:30am and 6:30-8:30pm

Where:   Mary’s House of Prayer 
                202 East Main Street, Chicopee, MA
Information: Call Eileen 525-8013 or Jean 426-5088
FALL FESTIVAL

Holy Trinity Parish of Westfield will hold their Fall Festival on Sunday, September 17 from 12-5pm at Pilsudski Park, 200 Old County Road, Holyoke. The festival will include Polish & American food, (take out available), music for your listening and dancing pleasure by "The Mark VI Band", games for adults & children, bingo, bounce house, raffles & bake sale. Free admission & parking; held rain or shine.
DEE REILLY CONCERT 
TO BENEFIT SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH
Irish Country singer Dee Reilly will give a concert Sunday, September 24, to benefit the Sisters of St. Joseph of Springfield. The performance will be held at the Sons of Erin, 22 William Street in Westfield, from 2:00 – 5:00 PM. Tickets are $20 and will be available in advance at the Sisters of St. Joseph Congregational offices, 577 Carew Street, Springfield during business hours and at the Sons of Erin. Tickets will also be sold at the door. Hamburgers and hotdogs will be available for purchase and there will be a cash bar. For more information, contact Sr. Eleanor Harrington: at (413) 536-0853 or EHarrington@ssjspringfield.com.
MARRIAGE HELP

If your marriage has become troubled and stressed, unloving or uncaring; even if you are divorced or separated but want to try again, the Retrouvaille program can help. Retrouvaille provides tools to communicate better, resolve conflicts fairly, and re-discover why you fell in love. The next local Retrouvaille weekend is September 15-17. For information or to register, call confidentially 1-800-470-2230, email helds4marriage@gmail.com or visit www.helpourmarriage.com.

FR. JAMES MARTIN TO SPEAK AT 

HOLY FAMILY RETREAT CENTER
Jesus: A Pilgrimage with Fr. James Martin, S.J. will be held on Friday, November 10 from 6-9pm at Holy Family Retreat Center in West Hartford, CT. What can historical studies about first-century Palestine really teach us about Jesus of Nazareth? How does the Risen Lord relate to the man who walked the dusty landscape of Galilee and Judea? What does it mean to talk about the "Jesus of history" and the "Christ of faith"? How do Jesus's human and divine natures work together? Fr. James Martin, Jesuit priest and New York Times bestselling author of Jesus: A Pilgrimage, will lead this fascinating exploration of the question: Who is Jesus? Cost is $40, includes dinner and book signing. Contact 860-760-9705 or www.holyfamilyretreat.org.

PARISH OFFICE HOURS – JULY & AUGUST
Monday through Thursday 9:00am – 2:00pm

Friday 9:00am- noon
THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING OUR PARISH!

When you purchase items at Patrick Baker & Sons and give our church name or code 5740, our parish is given a portion of the proceeds. Visit Patrick Baker & Sons at 1650 West Street, Southington, CT, order by phone at 1-800-243-6385, or online at www.churchgoods.com/Products.
Our Parish can earn money on purchases you make through smile.amazon.com - it’s the same Amazon you know - same products, same prices, same service. Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament (Westfield, MA) is a registered charity with AmazonSmile. 
Thanks to all of you who bring your bottles and cans for our on-going Parish Recycling Bottle and Can Fundraiser (drop off in the green shed by the baseball field). To date, we have raised a total of $24,928.70!
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